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#18
M e m O R a N d u m

TO:
David Whitaker, Director, Legislative Policy Division
FROM:
President Pro Tempore Mary Sheffield, Chair, Neighborhoods and Community Services Committee
THRU:
Brenda Jones, City Council President
DATE:

May 8, 2020
RE:
Emergency Tenant Protections
The Coronavirus Pandemic and resulting Shelter-in-Place order has magnified the need for every Detroiter to have safe, stable, affordable housing. Multi-family housing tenants are particularly vulnerable to the economic impacts of an extended downturn. 
Please research the City’s ability to institute certain emergency tenant protections for renters. These protections could include:
· Prohibition on rent increases through the 2020 calendar year

· No evictions until 60 days after the Emergency Declaration has been lifted
· Tenants have 90 days to pay back unpaid rent

· No late rental payment fees through the 2020 calendar year

Please refer to the attached tenant protection proposals for Los Angeles as example. Please contact Ari Ruttenberg from my office at ruttenberga@detroitmi.gov if you have any questions. 
Cc: 
Honorable Colleagues
City Clerk
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